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BACKGROUND 
International Standards for the Professional Practice of Internal Auditing require establishing ‘a follow-up 
process to monitor and ensure that management actions have been effectively implemented.’  Results of this 
follow up on items completed/in process of completion as of December 31, 2023, are summarized below.   
 
ACTION ITEM STATUS 
All open audit actions were reviewed with responsible management to determine their status.  Four of five 2023 
planned action items are complete.  Management indicates information technology asset inventory was 
conducted, and the technology asset policy is complete. Workday implementation has occurred and improved 
previous E1 accounts payable control weaknesses.   
 
The fifth action item for capital project status/adjustment is ongoing, with quarterly project review and 
adjustment planned to address this area in 2024.  The ultimate future target is development of a process to 
reconcile CIP planning & budgeting with project balances.  Currently, Workday implementation work is the 
highest priority of the Finance group. 
 
The Auditor appreciates the updated information on these items furnished by Finance and Information 
Technology management.   
 

 


